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Principal’s Message     

 

Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
Some exciting “BREAKING NEWS”, Ms Phillips, Mrs Allier and the Year 6 classes entered our 
school in the Nova radio station Book Week Parade. The school was shortlisted down to the last 6 
schools, and we won!!! This means Nathan, Nat and Shaun will be hosting their morning show live 
from our school Book Week Parade on Friday 25th August and we win $5000.This every exciting 
event is sponsored by State Swim and Nova 93.7. A huge big thank you to them both! 

The P&C will be hosting a book sale outside the library area along with a cake stall for the book 
week morning. Nova will also be bringing along a coffee van to keep staff and parents happy while 
we enjoy the P&C's delicious treats. The staff are working hard on their costumes and we are all 
excited to see the student costumes on Friday. 

“Nova...wanna bust ya bank? Bull Creek will blow your brains with our bedazzled Book Week. 
Boycott boring and 'BOOK' in brilliance. Bring it on bosses! “ 



This term has been extremely busy with many sporting events and school events which have allowed 
students to display their talents and celebrate the successes. 
 
I would like to acknowledge Mrs Perna for the extra work she has put in for us to secure an Artist In 
Residence. Mrs Perna and her Mum gave up weekends to prime the library wall in preparation for the 
mural. Mrs Grace Yong has started working with Shana and the students on Wednesdays and already 
it is looking exciting. The finished mural will have the three teaching block trees represented and will 
also include the Willie Wagtail (Djidi Djidi). 
 
Several students spent weeks performing auditions for Bull creek’s Got Talent. Seventeen students 
performed to the school community highlighting their talents and passion for music, dance and 
poetry.  
 
Last week we celebrated National Science Week and Mr Tisdale was busy at lunch times carrying out 
many Science activities with the students. The Sci-tech incursion demonstrated many Science skills 
and when I walked by the students were very engaged, focused and laughing, it was pleasing to 
witness. Some classes had parent volunteers sharing stories about their Science based jobs and one 
parent mentioned that he was thrilled to see how excited the students were to learn about his job and 
he was surprised at their level of questioning. 
 
On Friday 18th August the Junior Choir performed at One Big Voice at Perth Arena. Our students put 
on a wonderful performance. In the next few weeks the Senior Choir will be attending rehearsals and 
preparing for the Massed Choir Performance at Perth Concert Hall on 14th September. Year 5 student, 
Sophia Di Perna auditioned against many other students as a soloist. Sophia was successful and will 
be performing two solo songs. You can purchase tickets through 
https://www.perthconcerthall.com.au/events/event/massed-choir-festival-2023; OR 
https://www.ticketmaster.com.au/wa-massed-choir-festival-concert-2-perth-14-09-2023/
event/13005F0E8B2E28D2 
I would like to thank Mr Marshall for his countless hours preparing the students for these two big 
performances. Your extra time, effort and dedication is greatly appreciated. 
 
This year the Faction Carnival will be held on Tuesday 5th and Thursday 7th September. The school 
had to select dates that gave us back-up dates for weather and timing of the swimming lessons. 
 
This year the students will be going to Fremantle Leisure Centre for swimming lessons in Weeks 9 
and 10 This means we have longer travel times and have had to schedule the buses carefully. The first 
group will be leaving before the first siren of the day. Please ensure your child is at school early and 
ready to go as the bus can’t wait. If your child is late, parents will have to take their child to the pool, 
or the child will miss the lesson for that day. A timetable will follow shortly. 
 
Mrs Allier and Mrs McCarthy have been organising Interschool Basketball teams for Year 6 students. 
Two teams will be selected to represent our school in a carnival in Term 4.  
 
The school is trying to get more parents involved in the Culture Club which meets twice a term in 
Sheoak. Please come along and join Rob, Pauline and Allison for a coffee and catch up.  
 
 

 

https://www.perthconcerthall.com.au/events/event/massed-choir-festival-2023
https://www.ticketmaster.com.au/wa-massed-choir-festival-concert-2-perth-14-09-2023/event/13005F0E8B2E28D2
https://www.ticketmaster.com.au/wa-massed-choir-festival-concert-2-perth-14-09-2023/event/13005F0E8B2E28D2


 
I would like to thank our P&C who work very hard to support our students and school. Recently, Lisa, 
Richelle, Chris and other P&C members worked very hard to organize a successful Quiz Night. Thank 
you to local families and businesses who donated prizes and money donations. A special mention to 
Dr Jags and Daniel Coombs for providing us with the Leeming Spartans Cricket Club, donating prizes 
and serving beverages on the evening. 
 
Thank you to Martin Lau for continually championing the Fathering Project. There was a large group 
of Dads and Kids who attended the Photo Hunt recently and they have several more events scheduled 
for the year. Please join Bull Creek Dad’s group using the QR code on the poster attached. 
 
This year the Laternenlauf will be held on Wednesday 30th August. Please get your lanterns organised 
and order your yummy German dinner via the Spriggy app. Thank you to Katharina Martin and Frau 
Colgan for coordinating this wonderful annual cultural event for our school. 
 
There has been a lot of sickness this term with students and staff. I would like to remind parents to 
keep your children home if they are unwell to avoid spreading sickness among the school community. 
Please ensure your email or phone the school to advise your child is sick as it effects their attendance 
rate. 
 
I have noticed an increase in families taking their children out of school during school time for 
vacations. Every day at school counts and its important you schedule family holidays during the 
school holidays as your child’s learning and attendance is affected by these actions.  

Recently the rules have changed regarding WWCC and volunteers. All parent/grandparent volunteers 
need to complete a Parent and Child Volunteer Declaration form and this needs to be discussed and 
handed in to the Principal. Please see previous Connect message for more information. 
Parents please be reminded that it is Department Protocols to communicate with staff via email, in 
person or on a school telephone. There is to be no communication to staff via staff personal mobile 
phones. Staff will reply during school hours and usually within 48 hours. 
 
I also would like to remind parents to use the school WhatsApp groups appropriately. The groups 
were set up for general communication and organisation of school events and activities. It would be 
appreciated if all members in the groups can please use their groups for the above purposes and not 
for inappropriate conversations. If there is a concern in the group, refer the person to the teacher or 
administration for clarification. Thank you for supporting the school with this matter. 
 
 
Ms Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 



Cross Country   

 

Thank you to Mr Ellis for coordinating the school Cross Country and Interschool Cross Country events. We 
were so fortunate to use our new beautiful faction tents at the Cross Country and the staff and students 
would like to acknowledge and thank our hardworking P&C for funding the tents, they looked amazing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Interschool Cross Country 
 

Bull Creek Primary School won the Interschool Cross Country on Tuesday 15th August for the first time in 
over 15 years. Well done everyone! 

Congratulations to the students that brought home trophies:- 

 

 Year 3 Boys 3rd Place - Oscar    

 Year 4 Boys 1st Place - Louis    

 Year 5 Boys 1st Place - Jake   Year 6 Girls 1st Place  - Mia   

 Year 6 Boys 2nd Place - Alfie   Year 6 Girls 2nd Place - Lilliana 

 

 
 

Year Gold Silver Bronze 
 

 

1  Izzy Sophie Georgia Girls 

1 Cooper Luka Hanis Boys 

2 Girls Chloe Eeshyen Alyssa 

2 Boys Rakshan Harry Blaize 

3 Girls Sorcha Miley Amelie 

3 Boys Oscar Stirling Jamie 

4 Girls Annabelle Jewel Eena 

4 Boys Louis Arlo Daniel 

5 Girls Riya Sophia Alyssa 

5 Boys Jake Ruben Morrie 

6 Girls Mia Lilliana Natalia 

6 Boys Alfie Matthew Joshua 



Chaplain Chat   

 

 
 
 
Loss and change education training 

 

This term thanks to the support of the P & C, I was able to increase my knowledge in the area of grief and 

loss encouragement by completing training in the Seasons for Growth, which is an evidence-based 

change, loss and grief education program that uses the imagery of the seasons to illustrate the experience 

of grief. The Seasons for Growth program aims to strengthen the social and emotional wellbeing of 

children and young people who have experienced major loss and life changes. It was very powerful and 

engaging, I look forward to running this program with students as needed in the future.  

 

This term in Culture Club we are busy planning Multicultural Week for term 4. If you have any ideas, we 
would love to hear from you. Perhaps you have a cultural dance you might like to teach some of the 
students, or an easy cultural dish you could make with the students like sushi or damper. You might have a 
game, a song, a story, a craft, or a poem you might like to share.  
 
We would love to hear from you. Please email Rob (rob.hofmeester@education.wa.edu.au),  
Pauline (pauline.hough@education.wa.edu.au ) or Allison (allison.gorman@education.wa.edu.au). 
 

Remember that ... 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pauline Hough 
Chaplain 



School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or Thursday Fit Club. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 

 

Sickness 
The WA Health Department advises that, “it is necessary for children to remain at home in the early 
stages of illness and should remain absent until they are symptom free if they have a cough or cold; 
and for at least 24 hours from the last episode of vomiting or diarrhoea.”  To minimize the spread of 
viruses and to keep our Bull Creek Primary School community healthy, we would appreciate all 
families diligence in ensuring your children do not come to school if they are unwell. 

 

Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication and a current ASCIA 
Action Plan from your doctor as required. 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:05pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into, and remain in ‘aeroplane 
mode’ and mobile phones are to be handed in 
to the office, for safe keeping, when students 
arrive at school and collected at the end of the 
day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early as 
possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving at school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom. 

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 

RAT Tests  
 

The school still has a large supply of both oral 
and nasal RAT tests. Please come to the office 
and collect any amount you wish.  

Parking   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

Bicycle / Scooter Use  
 

All riders must wear protective helmets.   Students and Parents are required to dismount and walk 
bikes/scooters when on the school grounds.   

 
  



Book Week 2023 with Nova 93.7 and State Swim 
 

 
This week is Book Week and the theme this year is “Read, Inspire, Grow”. 
 
Our Book Week Dress-Up Assembly is on Friday 25th August and all children are encouraged to dress up 
for the parade as their favourite book character or something relating to this year’s theme.  All children 
will receive a Book Week Bookmark. 
 
This year I am running a Colouring Competition and entries are displayed in the Library. 
All entries must be in by next Wednesday 23rd. A winner from each class will be chosen and presented 
with a Scholastic book voucher at the dress-up assembly. 
 
The library has been decorated for Book Week and all the Short-Listed books for 2023 have been placed 
on display for teachers to read them to their class. 
 
Mrs Nola Williams 
Library Officer 
 
 

 
 



Art     

 

You might have noticed that there is a new mural starting to take shape on the front of the library. This 
term we have been very lucky to have an Artist in Residence, Grace Yong, from Curtin University, 
come to our school to work with some of the children from year four to six to paint a mural. 
 
Some students from year five and six explored their ideas for the mural design in conjunction with Mrs 
Perna and our artist put everything together. The design is based around reflecting the three plants 
that name our teaching blocks– Wattle, Sheoak and Banksia, and includes reference to our local native 
birdlife. 
 
It has been a busy process, with lots of different stages starting with priming the surface and then 
painting the background colours on with rollers. Next, Grace drew on some guidelines using a grid 
system. After painting the background, some ‘blocking out’ was needed so that the lighter colours (like 
the yellow and green) would show over the dark blue. Working in single colours to outline areas before 
filling them, has been a systematic way of working. Recoating colours is also important to improve the 
coverage and intensity of colours. So far there have been more than 80 children who have helped to 
paint the mural and they are doing an impressive job. It will be wonderful seeing the finished piece. 
 
In the art room, S4 and S5 have completed collages of native flora and B4 have painted magnificent 
Grottie Lotti inspired birds.  
 
Carrying on from NAIDOC activities, year ones and twos made colourful rainbow serpents while S4, 
S5, B4 and the year six children have made ‘bird nests’ out of raffia using an Aboriginal basketry 
technique as well as learning about the work of Noongar artist, Sharyn Egan. 
S5 enjoyed creating their abstract expressionist paintings inspired by Australian artist Joan Blond and 
Jackson Pollock, who was known for his drip technique painting style. The students experimented by 
splashing, dripping and using tools like forks and blowing through straws to add texture to their 
paintings. 
 
Currently, the year ones and twos have been preparing ‘Monster’ printing blocks. 
The year four and five classes have either finished or are starting to make clay items including pinch 
pots, birds or canoes. Year sixes are planning a human figure, animal or a mythical made-up creature 
out of clay. The challenge will be to make them stable and hollow! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Mrs Shana Perna & Mrs Annie Cosford 
Art Teachers 



 
 

 

Wattle 3 
We are enjoying a fantastic year in W3 and can't believe we are halfway through term 3 already. I 
have really enjoyed working at Bull Creek Primary School this year and getting to know the wonderful 
students, families and staff here.  
 
Some of the highlights so far have been dressing up for Harmony Day and celebrating the diverse 
cultures at the school. Making a form of transport with only fruit and toothpicks for Design 
and  Technology, and inviting our buddies from S6 to our class to complete some Naidoc activities 
(some of the children were lucky enough to buddy up with their siblings). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
This term we have enjoyed training for and competing in the Cross Country  event.  
 
It's also fun to participate in sustainability classes every  
Friday and to help maintain the vegetable garden.  
 

We have decided that singing to, and listening to music  
is a happy way to commence each morning.  
So if you hear some cheerful singing first thing in the morning, chances are it's W3! 

                                                                                                                      
Mrs Judith Rolfe 

                                                                                                                       Wattle 3 Teacher 
 

Banksia 5     

 
Banksia 5 and 6 were visited by two very highly esteemed, world renowned science professors last week.  
 
Professor Dufus and Professor Snottygobble McSnozzy came into our classrooms to perform a tea bag air 
rocket experiment with the Year Sixes. We learned about the science behind how the tea bag rockets took 
off and floated up into the air. Then we researched hot air balloons and wrote informative texts about 
them. It was a fun way to learn about convection currents and we hope that the two nutty professors visit 
us again someday.  

Ms Brooke Phillips 
Sheoak 5 Teacher  

 

  

  



Exciting Times in Wattle 7 
 

We have been having the most fun and exciting time in Wattle Seven this year. We have learnt  
and grown so much from the beginning of the year and each term has brought it’s own surprises.  
 
               This Term we are loving our sustainability lessons, we have had a sneak peek at other  
               classes completing their lessons outside our windows and we were super excited when  
               Mrs Toner and Mr T announced that it was our turn! We have already learnt so many  
               fantastic things about  being a sustainable adventurer. First we learnt where all our  
               rubbish goes and what we could do to improve our use of waste. Then we went out  into  
               the vegetable gardens to identify some vegetables and pull some weeds.  
 
                            Ooops!!! Mr T soon told us super quick to remember not to pull the plants  
                            out as well as the weeds! In our last lesson we have learnt how to plant seeds.  
                            We have planted strawberries and beans. Its been awesome!  
 

Did you know that last week we had attended 100 days at school? We had an amazing celebration with our 
friends in Wattle 8. We completed so many fantastic activities together. We all made crowns with “We are 
100 Days Smarter” on them which we all agree we are! We all came dressed up as Old People with our 
walking frames, walking sticks, olden day dresses and suits. Some of us had some really grey hair, 
moustaches and eyebrows. What a transformation! Lucky we turned back into kids at the end of the day!  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Mrs Sue Toner 
Wattle  7 Teacher   

 
  
  

 

Combining Skills for Deeper Learning in Sheoak 6 

We are developing lots of new skills in different areas in Sheoak Six this semester. 
 
Out of the classroom, we have been improving our fitness and skills for the Faction Cross Country Carnival 
and the Athletics carnival. 
 
In the classroom, our Geography focus is learning about Africa and Europe and comparing and contrasting 
those continents with Australia, with particular emphasis on climate, vegetation, landforms and animals. 
We started the unit by defining key terms and learning how to ask helpful focus questions for investigation 
and how to take quality notes.  
 
In our Literacy studies, we are focusing on reading and constructing information texts and how to 
structure more efficient and interesting sentences.  
 
In Digital Technologies we have been learning more about using Keynote on the iPads and how to include 
video with green screen technology so it looks like we are in the image.  
 
When we have mastered all these individual skills we will combine them to create an informative Keynote 
presentation on a country of interest, incorporating design elements including green screen to ensure we 
engage our audience.  We can’t wait to share our final products! 
 

                                                                                                                      Mrs  Carmen Pinker 
                                                                                                                       Sheoak 6 Teacher 

 



Be You Action Team     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Day of Action against Bullying and 
Violence: Friday the 18 August 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The NDA theme for 2023 is 'growing connections'. This theme supports research findings that strong 
school community connections and social skills are protective factors in the prevention of bullying and help 
enable positive, help-seeking behaviours in students. 

Whether you're a parent, teacher, student or member of the broader community, everyone has a role to 
play in preventing bullying. 



Be You Action Team     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Be You Action Team     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Be You Action Team     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Be You Action Team     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Term 3 Planner 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all families who have contributed their 

P&C fees, if you haven’t paid yet, we really 
appreciate your contribution which can be made to 
the school office.  Last year the P&C donated over 
$50 000 to the school to support playground 
upgrades, iPads and IT equipment purchases, bike 
training and more. We’ve got a lot of items on our 
5-year plan to continue to work towards! 

 

BOOK CLUB 
 
Scholastic Book Club 
Brochures are distributed 
twice per term. A 
proportion of sales is 
returned to the school as 
book club credits and 
rewards which are 
awarded to classrooms, 
individuals and the 
library. 

 
To purchase from Book Club register on LOOP, 
www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP. If you need help 

please contact us, or 
Scholastic directly.  
 
Your books are delivered in 
‘Boomerang Bags’ which 
are made from obsolete 
school uniforms. Please 
return them to the office 
so they can continue to be 

used. If you have any old logo school uniforms, 
please donate them back to the school for us to 
make more bags.  

BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

 

BOOK WEEK 

 

We are very excited to announce that this year we 
have teamed up with Good Sammy’s to provide a 
more sustainable options for the children for the 
book stall on Friday 25th August. Stalls open at 8am.  

 

 

QUIZ NIGHT 

 

We had a great turnout to the Quiz Night and 
everyone who came along had a wonderful time 
with prizes galore and lots of laughs, with thanks to 
the amazing quiz master, Chris Hodson. The Saints 
on Table 9 were the winners, and Zero Facts took 
out the woollen sock prize. Our local member Dr 
Jags was not only our major sponsor of the night, 
but he also pulled his sleeves up and helped behind 
the bar. Big thanks to our other major sponsors 
Ultimum Financial and Bull Creek Podiatry. Thank 
you to the school, community and everyone who 
donated prizes towards the night. The P&C was 
able to raise over $8000 towards the school !! We 
know you all can’t wait until Quiz Night 2024 !!! 

 

FATHERING PROJECT 

 

There was a wonderful turnout for the Photo Hunt, 
where everyone had a great time on the night. 
There are loads of upcoming Fathering Projects 
coming up and we hope everyone can get involved.  

 

 

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS 

Colour Run - Friday October 20th 

Fathering project camp out - Saturday Nov 11th  

http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP
about:blank
about:blank


 
UNIFORM SHOP 

Term 2 opening hours remain as every Monday 8:30-
9:00am. Warm winter jumpers are fully stocked, 
order online at www.spriggyschools.com.au and 
have your order delivered to your child’s classroom.  

Any uniform enquiries should be emailed to 
bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com 

 

If you've outgrown any uniforms, please return them 
to the uniform shop or front office, they will be on-
sold to raise money for the P&C. Old logo items will 
be turned into Book Club Boomerang bags.  

 

 

 

CANTEEN  

The Canteen is open daily (Mon-Fri) for morning tea 
and lunch until the end of term 2.  

 

• Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably using 
www.spriggyschools.com.au  (app or website), 
otherwise cash orders before 9am at the 
canteen window. 

• Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash 
transactions (excluding Pre-Primary & Kindy 
children).  

• Extra snacks, drinks and icy poles can be 
purchased with cash at lunch time.  

 

Thanks to Gilbert’s for their ongoing support of our 
school. Don't forget to get yourself a Gilbert’s card 
and shop locally for quality fresh produce, 1% of 
every spend you make comes back to our school! 

 
 
 

mailto:bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com
http://www.spriggyschools.com.au


Community News     

  

 

 

 



     

  
 

For further information and registrations, please visit  

www.willettonbasketball.com.au/programs/holiday-camps/ 




